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Please join us for the  

7TH ANNUAL WALK FOR THOMAS!
Sunday, September 24th

in support of Neuroblastoma Research.

 Queen Elizabeth Elementary School, 402 – 18th St. NW. 
 Registration and refreshments at 9:30 am. 

3km Walk starting at 10 am. 

A tasty BBQ lunch for all participants will follow the walk.  We are so grateful 
for the continued support from our partner, the Alberta Children’s Hospital 
Foundation and all of our generous sponsors.  Donations will be accepted 
at the event along with lots of great merchandise for purchase.  All of the 

funds raised will directly support local research towards developing innovative 
therapies for children with high risk neuroblastoma. We hope you and your 

family will join us and show your support for this worthwhile cause.

This event is partnered with the Alberta Children’s Hospital Foundation

Please find us on facebook or go to peloton65.com for more information. 

Be Bold. Be Brave. Be Ready.

OWN YOUR FUTURE

westislandcollege.ab.ca     

403.255.5300   

7410 Blackfoot Trail S.E.    

admissions@mywic.ca

 French Immersion Grades 7-12

Still accepting applications for 
Grade 7 and 8 for the 2017-2018 school year

Grades 7 to 12

®

Québec Trip 2016

1411

Cover photo by Anna Rhodes

EAT, DRINK &  BE MERRY AT 
THE BLOCK
Corporate Bookings | Lunch 
& Dinner Parties | Private Rooms
Menus Starting from $35 
Ask About Custom Holiday Menus 

#101, 2411 4TH STREET NW | BlockYYC.com

HAVE A 

HOLIDAY PARTY

Holly Jolly
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Banff Trail Community 
Association
2115 - 20 Avenue NW
Calgary, AB, T2M 1J1
Phone: 403.282.2234
contact@banfftrailcommunity.ca
www.banfftrailcommunity.ca

Delivered monthly to 2,100 households and businesses 
for 9 years!

Editorial Submissions
howlereditor@banfftrailcommunity.ca
All editorial submissions must be submitted by the 7th 
of the month for the following month’s publication.

Advertising Opportunities
403-263-3044   |   sales@great-news.ca
All advertisements must be submitted by the 1st of 
the month for the following month’s publication.
 
Published by Great News Publishing
Serving Calgary communities for 28 years
87 newsletters reaching over 391,000 households 
in Calgary and surrounding areas.
 
#34-4550 112 Ave SE
Calgary, AB
T2C 2K2

Check out our website:
www.great-news.ca

The opinions expressed within any published article, report or submission 
reflect those of the author and should not be considered to reflect those of 
Banff Trail  Community Association and Great News Publishing.
The information contained in this newsletter is believed to be accurate, but is 
not warranted to be so.
Banff Trail Community Association and Great News Publishing do not endorse 
any person or persons advertising in this newsletter. Publication of any 
advertisements should not be considered an endorsement of any goods or 
services.

I hope you’re reading this on your shady porch,  
enjoying the unparalleled summer experience Banff 
Trail is known for.

Information of Note in the Community:

Our infamous Stampede Party is Thursday July 6th, 
5:30 to 8pm. There’s food, live music, games, a cash bar. 
This is one of our most well attended and long-standing 
events, so don’t miss it!

The province is planning on redrawing the electoral 
district lines. The draft plan (see http://abebc.ca) moves 
us from Varsity to Mountain View. If you have an opinion 
on this, I urge you to get in touch with our district office, 
or directly with me.

Our AGM was June 9. It was well attended, including 
MLA Stephanie McLean and Councillor Druh Farrell. A 
new board has been elected, consisting of the same 
people as the old board. I’d say that means we’re doing 
a good job and having fun at it. It’s not too late to get 
involved. If you’d like a voice in future decisions; we’re 
happy to have you at our meetings or on the board. Just 
email me.

The Rink Replacement has finally kicked off! This is 
a substantial project, accounting for years of effort 
by many volunteers, and costing just over $600,000, 
$500,000 of which is coming from a combination of  
Federal (Canada150), Provincial (CFEP), and Municipal 
(CCG) grants. If it’s on schedule, you’ll see demolition 
and possibly concrete action this month!

August 3rd will be Lawn Chair Theatre in the garden. 
Look out for more details.

The city has let us know that they plan on addressing 
our traffic-calming concerns as part of a “Complete 
Streets Project”, to begin in the fall of this year. The not-
ed streets are 20 Ave, 24 Ave, 19 St, King George School 
site, however the plan could encompass the entire Capi-
tol Hill / Banff Trail / Mount Pleasant area.

Banff Trail has been selected by the Ward 7 office this 
year for the “This is My Neighbourhood” program. We 
get more engagement and attention from the full set 
of City of Calgary departments, with the goal of mak-
ing our community a better place. The engagement will 
begin in earnest in the early summer, but now is the 
time to send in your ideas. Check out engage.calgary.
ca/TIMN, and please send us any ideas you may have!

Every one of these fantastic items happens thanks to 
the help of interested members of the community. If 
you have anything you’re interested in, don’t hesitate 
to get involved.  We don’t meet over the summer, but 
starting in the fall we’re at the hall the first Wednesday 
of the month starting September 7-9pm. If you’d like to 
talk with us or just observe, send me an email at presi-
dent@banfftrailcommunity.ca. You’ll be welcomed into 
a pretty awesome group of neighbours who are here to 
make Banff Trail a great place to be. 

Barry Clement

BTCA President

Important Numbers
ALL EMERGENCY CALLS 911

Alberta Adolescent Recovery Centre 403-253-5250

Alberta Health Care 403-310-0000

AHS Addictions Hotline 1-866-332-2322

ATCO Gas – 24 Hour Emergency 403-245-7222

Calgary HEALTH LINK 24/7 811

Calgary Police – Non Emergency 403-266-1234

Calgary Women’s Emergency Shelter 403-234-7233

Child Abuse Hotline 1-800-387-5437

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868

Child Safe Canada 403-202-5900

Distress/Crisis Line 403-266-4357

ENMAX – Power Trouble 403-514-6100

Poison Centre - Alberta 1-800-332-1414

HOSPITALS / URGENT CARE

Alberta Children’s Hospital 403-955-7211

Foothills Hospital 403-944-1110

Peter Lougheed Centre 403-943-4555

Rockyview General Hospital 403-943-3000

Sheldon M. Chumir Health Centre 403-955-6200

South Calgary Urgent Care Health Centre 403-943-9300

South Health Campus 403-956-1111

OTHER

Calgary Humane Society 403-205-4455

Calgary Parking Authority 403-537-7000

SeniorConnect 403-266-6200

Calgary Kerby Elder Abuse Line 403-705-3250

Alberta One-Call Corporation 1-800-242-3447

City of Calgary 311

Social Service Info & Referral 211

Community Mediation Calgary Society 403-269-2707

RNR Lockworks Ltd. 403-479-6161

Road Conditions – Calgary 
Weather Information 

511

Gamblers Anonymous 403-237-0654

Important Numbers president’s message
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The Heart of Christian Science is Love.  In Christian Science, this                                                                        
is more than worship; it's about the practicality of learning to                                                                              

love God supremely and to love others as ourselves.” 

 

                                                                                                                                 

First Church of Christ, Scientist 

    

All are Welcome                                                                                                                      
The Heart of Christian Science is Love.  In Christian Science,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
this is more than worship; it’s about the practicality of             
learning to love God supremely and to love others as ourselves. 

  

 

 

 
Ê

Join us  
 Sunday morning church 

service and Sunday school at 
10:00 am and Wednesday at 

7:30 pm for weekly   
Testimony meeting                                  
2603-19 Street NW 

403 266-3787 or fccs@shaw.ca       
www.christianscience.ab.ca  
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HOWLER SUBMISSIONS
Do you have an interesting story you think 
should be in The Howler? Know of someone 
living in Banff Trail how deserves to be featured 
in our newsletter? How about photographs 
of our community? If you do please contact 
howlereditor@banfftrailcommunity.ca.

Banff Trail Community Association

BOARD MEETINGS
are on the first Wednesday of every 

month from 7:00pm-9:00 pm

Next meeting is September 6.
See you there!

Have questions about  
Hall rentals or availability? 

Contact our Hall Manager Eileen Arthur at 
403-282-2234 or e-mail her at: hallmanager@

banfftrailcommunity.ca.

Office hours are Tuesday and Thursday  
6:30 to 8:00 p.m.

Check out our Website:  
www.banfftrailcommunity.ca

Like us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/
BanffTrailCommunity

Follow us on Twitter: 
twitter.com/BanffTrailYYC

Stay connected with Banff Trail:

Memberships
Community memberships are available at 

$10 for single, $15 for family and 
household, and $25 for businesses Membership year is 

March 1 to February28
Pay by PayPal online at www.banfftrailcommunity.ca

Banff Trail Community  
Association

2115 – 20 Avenue NW • T2M 1J1• 403 282-2234

Directors

Volunteers

Directors at Large

Officers
President
Barry Clement	 president@banfftrailcommunity.ca 
Vice-President 	 	
Bea Koslowski 	 vicepresident@banfftrailcommunity.ca 
Treasurer 	
Nadine Weller	 treasurer@banfftrailcommunity.ca
Secretary 	
Gianna Cassell 	 secretary@banfftrailcommunity.ca

Hall Maintenance	 403 246-2232
Alfred Wright 	
Planning & Development 	
Kathryn Davies	 development@banfftrailcommunity.ca
Communications Committee	 403-809-5036
John Bannerman 	 communications@banfftrailcommunity.ca
Programs &  Special Events	
Wanda Rose
Beatrice Kozlowski
Hall Manager 	 403 282-2234
Eileen Arthur	 hallmanager@banfftrailcommunity.ca

Memberships	 403 454-7369
Natasha Freedman	 memberships@banfftrailcommunity.ca
Soccer Coordinator	
Kerstin Plaxton 	 soccer@banfftrailcommunity.ca 
Howler Editor  	 howlereditor@banff trailcommunity.ca

Llyal Grummett 	 403-284-3622
Chris Van Egmond 	 403-289-0216

Help us learn how 
kids’ brains develop!
The University of Calgary and Alberta Children’s Hos-
pital Research Institute is looking for families with chil-
dren aged 4-6y to participate in a study examining brain 
development in young children. This study involves 2-4 
visits to the Alberta Children’s Hospital over 1 year, an-
swering some questions, and a MRI scan to take pictures 
of your child’s brain. If you are interested in helping us 
understand childhood brain development and have a 
son or daughter aged 4-6y, please contact Dr. Signe Bray 
at slbray@ucalgary.ca or 403-955-7440. This study was 
approved by the University of Calgary Conjoint Health 
Research Ethics Board. Ethics ID: REB14-1089.

When the company got its start, 
blue, black, brown, green, orange, 

red, violet, and yellow were the 
eight original crayon colours that 
Crayola made in 1903. Now they 
make an array of 120 colours! 

Letter  to
the editor

Dear Great News Publishing,

Please DO NOT run my ad next 

month. My ad has been WAY TOO 

EFFECTIVE. My phone won’t stop 

ringing with people saying they 

saw my ad in the newsletter. 

Now I need to hire more people 

to keep up with all my new 

customers! I’m amazed at how well 

this worked!

Thanks for all your help,

Sincerely,
Laura
Owner of Buds and Blooms

Contact us today to find out how 
you can make this customer’s 

experience your reality!

403-263-3044
sales@great-news.ca

*Actual customer experience.
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Remember, www.BanffTrailCommunity.ca is the place 
to look for short-notice events and more Community 
info. Check out our event calendar and interactive com-
munity map! We are also on Facebook now too: www.
facebook.com/BanffTrailCommunity.

Karate and Kobudo – Tuesday 8-9pm and Thursday 
7-8 pm and Saturday 11-12 noon

Classes available for all ages. More information can be 
found at: www.shinshikan.com 

Yoga Classes & Workshops
A great way to enjoy the benefits of yoga and have fun 
too! 
Improve strength, coordination, posture and balance; 
increase your energy level and flexibility; enjoy greater 
vitality.

The All Levels class takes place on Thursdays from 7 - 
8 p.m., and the Gentle Yoga class is held on Tuesdays 
from 10 - 11 a.m. For more information or to regis-
ter, please contact Margau at 403-585-0043 or email  
yogamarg@telus.net. Ask about our monthly yoga 
workshops too!

Wednesday Afternoon Crib Club
Every Wednesday from 12:30 – 3 p.m.
New Players Welcome! Join a lively group of seniors 
enjoying 9 - 12 tables of crib each week. Two crib 
tournaments each year and several Pot Luck Luncheons 
each year.
Feel free to drop by and join in the fun. 
Check out the website or the Facebook page for more 
up-to-date information.

Zumba® at BTCA! Your first trial class is FREE!
Drop-ins are welcome! No experience necessary. All fit-
ness levels welcome. Come ready to dance, get fit and 
have FUN! Join Andrea Mondays 7:30 - 8:30pm. Web-
site: www.andreadawe.zumba.com, email: andreadawe.
zumba@gmail.com

Qigong will be finished at the end of May, but will re-
turn in the fall. Sylvie Jutras is instructing, phone: 403-
453-0977

Banff Trail Conversation Club
Mondays 1:15 - 4 pm – Boardroom
Join a lively, interesting group of people who enjoy 
stimulating and exciting conversation. Participants 
choose their own topic including global, nation, local, 
politics, religion, history, geography, science and any 
other topics you want.

Flow Martial Arts Academy
Starts September 10, classes from 11:00am - 12:00pm. 
Jeffrey Estrada is instructing, email: fma.academy. 
calgary@gmail.com

Given the increasing number of young 
families in the area, a couple of parents 
are exploring the option of establishing 
a co-op daycare in the neighbourhood. If 
anyone is interested in learning more or  
getting involved, please contact Kathryn 
at banfftraildaycare@gmail.com

IT’S HAPPENING IN BANFF TRAIL

G
A

RDEN MASTER

COURSE

Dig deep into organic land care this fall with the  
Organic Master Gardener course! This popular 
course examines the connections between soil, 
plant, human, and environmental health while ad-
dressing sustainable land management practices to 
maintain food and ornamental gardens in the urban 
landscape. Suitable for everyone from experienced 
landscapers to novice backyard gardeners, you are 
sure to be inspired.

Course Details
Location: Green Calgary EcoStore 
	   #100-301 14 St. NW Calgary

Dates: Saturdays, September 9 to December 9

Time: 9:30-12:30

For more information and to register visit our web-
site at http://www.cog.ca/our-services/OMG/

Dr. Craig Sabey
Family Dentistry

  Laser dentistry
  Nitrous oxide
  New patients welcome

403-284-9390    102, 1926 - 20th Avenue NW

Visit our Website
www.sabeydental.com

is the medical term to describe 
eyelid twitches and spasms. 
Myokymia can often be triggered 
by stress, lack of sleep, and poor 
nutrition. So, if you find your eyes 
twitching, it’s time to get a little 
more shut-eye!
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New to Banff Trail
If you have been walking around Banff Trail lately, you 
will have noticed that in addition to all of the new  
housing, we also have new businesses taking root! Con-
venience stores, a nail salon, and a take-out pizza joint 
are just a few of the places opening their doors and 
sharing space with the businesses we already know. Be-
cause of the age of our community, we still see small 
commercial strips among the blocks of houses, particu-
larly near the schools and community hall. Visit our new 
and pre-existing business neighbours and keep it local! 

BTCA Membership Form
Name: ________________________________________    Spouse: _______________________________________
Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Postal Code: _____________________          Phone: ___________________________          Fax: _________________
Email: _______________________________________
Children under age 18: __________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________

 I am interested in volunteering with the community association:
 •  Newsletter 	  •  Social Functions 	•  Sports 	  •  Fund-raising 	         •  Maintenance
 •   Other (please specify): _______________________________________________________________________

 The rates for Banff Trail Community Association membership are:
•   Single   $10	  	 •  Family & Household   $15 	  •   Business  $25

Please mail your application form to
BTCA 2115 20 Avenue NW T2M 1J1

Make cheques payable to the Banff Trail Community Association
Phone 403 454-7369 for more information

No. New Properties No. Properties Sold

July 2017 4 2

June 2017 3 0

May 2017 2 5

April 2017 4 1

March 2017 5 5

February 2017 4 1

January 2017 0 2

December 2016 4 3

November 2016 5 4

October 2016 4 0

September 2016 6 5

August 2016 1 1

Banff Trail Real Estate Update
Last 12 Months Banff Trail
MLS Real Estate Sale Price Update

Last 12 Months Banff Trail
MLS Real Estate Number of Listings Update

Average Asking Price Average Sold Price

July 2017 $901,950 $880,000

June 2017 $0 $0

May 2017 $679,000 $646,000

April 2017 $524,988 $520,000

March 2017 $584,900 $575,000

February 2017 $539,900 $511,000

January 2017 $671,950 $650,000

December 2016 $588,800 $575,000

November 2016 $399,900 $393,750

October 2016 $0 $0

September 2016 $609,900 $575,000

August 2016 $568,000 $537,500

To view more detailed information that comprise the above MLS 
averages please visit banff_trail.great-news.ca

9 4 1 7

2 3 4

5 2 6 9

8 9 3 1 5

2 1 3 5 4

4 8 9 2

3 5 6

6 8 5 3

find solution on page 13

Banff Trail 2017 
Stampede Barbecue
By Anna Rhodes, age 11

On July 6, we had a huge community BBQ to start the 
2017 Calgary Stampede. There was a ton of people who 
came to enjoy it - apparently more than 400! The organ-
izers had planned almost everything ahead of time so 
our community can enjoy a great feast and a fabulous 
party. Personally, I had a lot of fun and I really enjoyed 
the food!

They actually had invited the Mayor Nenshi to come too. 
And he came and was blown away by our party! He gave 
a charming speech and had a ton of photos taken with 
people who were there. Kids and adults got to meet the 
Mayor, as well as our MLA Stephanie McLean, MP Len 
Webber, and City Councillor Druh Farrell who came out 
too. 

Along with dinner, “Canada 150” cake, and super hot 
weather, we enjoyed the very Stampede-appropriate 
music from the FrontLine band, which were from the 
Calgary Police. A new restaurant that was close by called 
Cowtown Beef Shack brought smoked beef, which was 
delicious on a bun. Kids loved the “make your own ice 
cream sundaes” that Dru Mohler from the City of Cal-
gary set up, the pony hops from Tubby’s Party Rentals, 
the games people from the City of Calgary arranged, 
western tattoos, the sprinkler and running around in 
the garden. 

A lot of folks volunteered to make this event happen. 
After all the hard work they did to make this a most 
special party, I think we need to thank all these people 
who made the party possible: Karen France for lead-
ing it all; Elena Rhodes for helping plan and organizing 
the chili making; David Loewen for picking up most of 
the food; BTCA President Barry Clement for emceeing; 
John Rhodes for being the official photographer and 
soooooo many other folks who volunteered to cook the 
chili, set up, check folks in, serve food and drinks and 
then to clean it all up! Special thank you to those who 
did multiple shifts!
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BUSINESS  
CLASSIFIEDS

For business classified ad rates call Great News Publishing 
at  403-263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca

RIGHTWAY Plumbing And Heating: Has been 
happily serving the Banff Trail area with quality work 
happy clients and fair pricing; with second generation 
experience, there is no job we can’t handle. Furnaces, 
softeners, garburators, appliances, humidifiers, faucets, 
water heaters,  bathroom renos and gas lines also! In-
stalled with great warranties. Call 403-968-6630.

HOME BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY: Clinicair is the lead-
ing provider of Indoor Air Quality and Medical Grade 
Duct Cleaning services in Canada. We are looking for 
a dealer in Calgary to represent our growing company. 
We offer a royalty free business. Clinicair supplies you 
with the latest technology, and training. Call Craig: 
1-416-277-6067.

NEIGHBOURHOOD CONFLICT? Community Media-
tion Calgary Society (CMCS) is a no cost mediation and 
conflict coaching service that can help you resolve 
problems and restore peace! We help neighbours be 
neighbours again! www.communitymediation.ca,  
403-269-2707.

YARD BUSTERS LANDSCAPING: Snow removal 
$129.95. Some conditions. Landscape construction 
and yard renovation: stone patios, walks, raised beds 
and rock walls, synthetic grass, sod and trees and 
shrubs, landscape lighting, water features and decks 
and fences and superhero window cleaning. Licensed. 
Insured. Seniors discount. Phone: 403-265-4769.  
yardbusterslandscaping.com.

THE GUTTER DOCTOR! We install, fix and clean eaves-
troughs and downspouts. We also install and fix fascia, 
soffit, drip-edge, siding, roofing, cladding. Over 20,000 
happy customers since 2003! Insured and guaranteed 
work with references. We take pride in doing a good job. 
A+ rated BBB Member. 2017 Consumer’s Choice Award 
Winner. www.gutterdoctor.ca 403-714-0711.

Jennifer L. Scott, D.V.M.

 Free announcements: lost/found, household items for 
sale, wanted, garage sale, student/senior services, etc. 

 Forty word limit

Deadline – 1st of each month for 
the next month’s publication
Contact news@great-news.ca

community announcements

WOMEN’S BARBERSHOP STYLE 4-PART 
HARMONY GROUP: Seeking new members for all 
parts, particularly low bass. Practices held in NW 
on Tuesdays, 7-9 pm, September through June. 
Fun, non-competitive, charitable performances. 
Call Deb at 403-519-8980 or email chordiallyyours.
singers@gmail.com.

NEED LEGAL HELP? FREE LEGAL CLINIC: Wednes-
day October 18 9:30 am to 3:30 pm. Calgary Public 
Library, 616 Macleod Trail SE. Book an appointment: 
call 403-541-4804 between 8 am and 5 pm, Sept 27 
to Oct 11. Space is limited.

Calgary Confederation

Len Webber, MP
2020 10 St NW, T2M3M2

 403-220-0888    len.webber@parl.gc.ca

Learning Through Life
It’s soon back to school time. Getting an education and 
going to school is something most of us think ends the 
day we graduate from high school, college or university 
in our younger years. However, more than ever, life-long 
learning and education is now a reality throughout 
our working careers as we learn new skills, adapt to an 
evolving workplace or change careers. Keeping your 
job skills and certifications current is the best insurance 
against chronic unemployment and income instability. 

The Government of Canada has many programs to sup-
port those getting or updating their education. These 
programs are usually income-tested, meaning that 
more assistance is available for those who need it and 
less for those who can afford to fund their own school-
ing.

While many of the programs, such as Registered Educa-
tion Savings Plans and Canada Student Loan programs 

are well-known, many other programs exist to assist 
mature students or those seeking a career in the trades.

As a former electrician, I am a big supporter of those 
seeking a career in the trades.

The Canada Apprentice Loan will help you complete 
your apprenticeship in a designated Red Seal trade. 
With the Canada Apprentice Loan, you can get up to 
$4,000 in interest-free loans per period of technical 
training. You can use the money to help pay for tuition, 
tools, equipment and living expenses, to cover forgone 
wages or to help support your family. You will not have 
to make payments on your Canada Apprentice Loan, 
and no interest will accumulate until after you complete 
or leave your apprenticeship training program.

The Apprenticeship Incentive Grant is a taxable cash 
grant of $1,000 per year or per level, up to a maximum 
amount of $2,000 per person. The Apprenticeship Com-
pletion Grant is a one-time taxable cash grant of $2,000 
for registered apprentices who complete their appren-
ticeship training and obtain their journeyperson certifi-
cation. For more information on these programs, please 
visitwww.canada.ca/apprentice or call 1-800-622-6232.

If you are an eligible apprentice, you can also receive up 
to 55 percent of your weekly average insurable earnings 
in EI benefits while attending full-time technical training.

Those hiring an apprentice could be eligible for the Ap-
prenticeship Job Creation Tax Credit (AJCTC) which is a 
non-refundable tax credit equal to 10% of the eligible 
salaries and wages payable to eligible apprentices. The 
maximum credit an employer can claim is $2,000 per 
year for each eligible apprentice. 

Updating your skills and training can be a very reward-
ing experience. It will unlock new career opportunities 
and make you more employable in a changing econo-
my. If you are considering returning to school, or want 
to update your education and skills, you can contact 
Service Canada at 1-800-622-6232 to find out about the 
various assistance programs available to you.

9 2 6 3 4 1 5 7 8

8 7 5 2 6 9 1 3 4

1 3 4 5 7 8 2 6 9

6 4 8 9 2 7 3 1 5

5 9 7 4 1 3 6 8 2

2 1 3 6 8 5 4 9 7

4 8 9 1 3 2 7 5 6

3 5 2 7 9 6 8 4 1

7 6 1 8 5 4 9 2 3

FYI - Great News Publishing 
Chooses to Forge Ahead During 

All Economic Downturns.  

If You Feel the Same Let’s Talk.  

403-263-3044
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Become an Entrance Keeper of Nose Hill, while you go 
about your ordinary routine. A member reported he just 
returned from a walk on Nose Hill and spotted some van-
dalism on the stainless-steel artwork on the North end of 
the Walkway over John Laurie Blvd. “It is a ‘tag’ in white 
paint presumably someone’s initials or symbol. I reported 
this to the city but thought you might like to know.”

There was a free guided botany walk on Nose Hill (2 
hours) in June to identify summer flowers. Walks are 
popular, so watch for more events at our website www.
fonhs.org and/or join us on Facebook. For example, our 

first Nose Hill Photo Contest is open to all. Guidelines 
and entry forms are on our website. Email contest en-
try forms and photo(s) to friendsofnosehill@gmail.com 
with the subject heading “Photo Contest” by Septem-
ber 30th. Only photos taken October 2016 – Septem-
ber 30th, 2017 are eligible. The judges will convene in 
October and winners announced at the annual general 
meeting in November.

There will be a second edition of the Rare Vascular 
Plants of Alberta (Alberta Native Plant Council). Vascu-
lar means that the plant can move water and minerals. 
The list has changed. Some species were removed and 
many added. If you would like to submit photos, images 
for the book will be chosen from those submitted. For 
a list of plants and instructions go to: www.anpc.ab.ca 
and, if you have questions, email: ABRarePlantBook@
gmail.com. 

As previously reported, motion-activated cameras will 
be installed in 11 Calgary parks, including Nose Hill Park 
and one provincial park, to monitor wildlife. However, 
there may be privacy concerns. Any such cameras legal-
ly allowed in national parks are locked, so the memory 
cards cannot be tampered with and images of people 
are properly disposed of.

Parks Canada issued a restricted activity order, so only 
people with a research permit can set up remote camer-
as in national parks. As cameras become less expensive 
and more accessible to the general public, sometimes 
staff find unauthorized cameras and take them down.

Use of motion-activated trail cameras by the public for 
wildlife images is banned. Anyone caught deploying 
such cameras without a permit may be charged under 
the Canada National Parks Act. Wildlife officials say they 
want to prevent disturbance to wildlife at sensitive loca-
tions and protect the privacy of people whose images 
may be collected.

News from the 
Friends of 
Nose Hill
by Anne Burke

Canadian Blood 
Services
We have moved! Canadian Blood Services’ new Eau 
Claire Market clinic is now open! We are located 
on the 2nd Floor of Eau Claire Market, right across 
from the Cineplex Movie Theatres. This clinic is the 
new permanent downtown clinic for whole blood, 
plasma, and platelet donors. The clinic is open 6 
days a week, and has evening clinics available from 
3 PM – 7 PM. There is also free underground donor 
parking which can be accessed on the East side of 
Eau Claire Market off of 2nd St SW. Visit www.blood.
ca, download the app GiveLife, or call 1-888-2DO-
NATE to book your appointment today! Follow us 
on Twitter @givelifecalgary for news, updates, and 
upcoming events! You have the power to Give Life!

school shout-outs

La Coccinelle French Immersion 
Preschool
As we begin another exciting school year, we extend a 
big welcome to both new and returning students. Our 
wonderful teacher, Madame Claudette, is looking for-
ward to her 4th year with La Coccinelle prematernelle!

September is a month of getting acquainted with the 
new students, rekindling old friendships and making 
new ones, and establishing preschool routines. La Coc-
cinelle French Immersion preschool has a bright and 
cheerful atmosphere that creates a wonderful environ-
ment for learning, playing and having fun.

Parents please mark your calendar for the Parent Orien-
tation night Thursday September 7th at 6:30 pm at the 
preschool.

If you need more information about the preschool 
please call 403-815-4063 or visit our website at www.
la-coccinelle.ca

school shout-outs

Queen Elizabeth High School
Welcome back to school to all of our students and par-
ents! It is our hope that the summer was wonderful and 
filled with lots of adventures. 

One of our goals this year is to cultivate greater com-
munity connections and relationships. Monthly contri-
butions to Great News community newsletters are part 
of this commitment. We would also like to work with 
local businesses, organizations and individuals. Our 
initial ideas are to start a speaker series and/or men-
torship program with members from the community. 
If you have an idea for how we might be able to culti-
vate greater community connections and relationships, 
please contact Rachel Pruitt at rdpruitt@cbe.ab.ca 

Please visit our website at http://schools.cbe.ab.ca/
b806/ for September class information. Grade 7 and 
Grade 10 students will start classes on Tuesday Sep-
tember 5. All other grades will have their first day of 
classes on September 6. Our office is open to parents on 
Wednesday, August 30.

High school girls’ soccer tryouts will happen early Sep-
tember. There is an informational meeting after school 
on September 8 in Room 231 with Coach Perfect. 

Our school will hold our Terry Fox Run for cancer re-
search on Thursday September 28. Please join us to ei-
ther participate or donate. Our school assembly will be 
held at 10:30am with the run to follow. Please visit our 
website for more information.

If you have refundables (bottles, cans and milk/juice 
cartons) collecting, Queen Elizabeth Band students 
would love to take them off your hands! We will be in 
your neighbourhood on Saturday October 14. Band Di-
rector Shannon Fehr would then like to thank you for 
your support the best way she knows how – by wel-
coming you to a band concert on Wednesday October 
18. Please visit the website for more information closer 
to the date. 

&

Since 2015, throwing away food is illegal in 
Seattle. Failing to compost will result in a fine 
for citizens and businesses.
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Pedestrian Safety
Pedestrian safety and cut-through traffic are top issues 
for Ward 7 communities. Most older neighbourhoods 
were built on grid networks, where streets connect at 
right angles with frequent intersections. The grid makes 
our communities easy to navigate by foot and by bike, 
but it also makes them easier to shortcut through, given 
that multiple routes can be taken to reach a destination. 
While communities that have “loop and lollypop” streets 
experience less cut-through traffic, they work poorly for 
walking and cycling. Both types of Calgary commu-
nities have their challenges, which is why we need a 
wide-reaching approach to make Calgary a better city 
for walking.

The City’s new Step Forward pedestrian strategy is a 
long-term plan to improve the safety, accessibility, and 
desirability of walking in Calgary. The strategy includes 
49 actions which were shaped by input from thousands 
of Calgarians. To learn more about Step Forward, visit: 
www.Calgary.ca/StepForward 

The world is also taking notice of Calgary’s plan to be-
come a more walkable city. In September, we will play 
host to the International Walk21 Conference. Previ-
ously hosted in global cities like Hong Kong, London, 
and New York, it is an honour to sponsor this prestigious 
conference in partnership with the University of Cal-
gary. It comes as a direct result of Calgary’s work to shift 
from a city known for its auto-dependent sprawl, to a 
city that offers real transportation choice. Delegates will 

include walkability experts from around the world. To 
learn more about Walk21 and how you can participate, 
visit www.Walk21.com 

As Step Forward rolls out, and as we celebrate Walk21 
in Calgary, you can take action today to improve walk-
ability and street safety in your community.

Many communities apply for community traffic studies 
to identify ways to redesign residential streets to pri-
oritise walking, slow down traffic, and discourage cut 
through traffic. Due to high demand, a thorough traf-
fic study can take time to complete. Sometimes what 
is needed is a quick, temporary, and inexpensive way 
to address concerns. That is why Council supported 
my motion to create the ActivateYYC microgrants. 
Communities can apply for grants to fund “temporary 
local projects and events that motivate Calgarians to 
walk, play and be neighbourly.” For details, visit www.
CalgaryCommunities.com/ActivateYYC 

If your community is interested in a community traffic 
study, residents should work with the local community 
association to generate broad support for a study. To 
learn more about how to apply for a community traffic 
study, visit www.Calgary.ca and search for “Community 
Traffic Concerns”.

Let’s foster healthier and more vibrant neighbourhoods 
by working together to make walking safer, more acces-
sible, and more desirable. 

To sign up for updates on key community and Ward 7 
issues, please visit www.DruhFarrell.ca.

Councillor, Ward 7
Druh Farrell 

 ward07@calgary.ca   druhfarrell.ca
 @DruhFarrell   Druh Farrell

Friends,

September marks the last month of what has been a 
long, hot summer. August was a more laid-back month 
with the high excitement of Stampede and Canada’s 
150th birthday all packed into July. It was a month to 
enjoy the long summer days, particularly the Heritage 
Day long weekend, and maybe even take a vacation to a 
new place or relax in a familiar one.

September is also the start of the school year for Alberta 
families. This school year will be the first one after the 
implementation of the School Fees and Costs Regula-
tion and the School Transportation Regulation which 
eliminates the fees for textbooks, workbooks, printing, 
photocopying and paper as well as bus fees for students 
living 2.4 kilometres or more from their designated 
school. This will save Alberta families hundreds of dol-
lars every year.

On Labour Day weekend, the Montgomery Community 
Association will host the annual BBQ on the Bow. It is a de-
licious celebration of all the ways you can grill fine Alberta 
meats, as well as a contest for aspiring pitmaster cham-
pions. I am certainly looking forward to attending again!

Our government is always interested in hearing what 
Albertans have to say about major public programs. 
I am leading Service Alberta in a review of consumer 
protection laws. You can fill out an online survey until 
September 15th, or attend an open house in Calgary in 
mid-September. The condo review is still ongoing and 
you can submit your feedback to condoreview@gov.
ab.ca. Also, the Municipal Government Act review is ac-
cepting public input until September 22nd. 

We have recently moved our office to a new location in 
Montgomery. You can find us at #202, 4712 16th Avenue 
NW, T3B 0N1.

Our office serves all the people of Varsity, Dalhousie, Brent-
wood, Banff Trail, University Heights, Montgomery, and 
Charleswood. Our team is available to talk to constituents 
about provincial government departments, programs, 
scrolls, and services. To find out more drop in, call, email, 
or check out stephaniemclean.albertandpcaucus.ca

MLA  Calgary-Varsity
Stephanie Mclean
#202, 4712 16th Avenue NW 
Calgary, AB, Canada T3B 0N1 

 403-216-5436   403-216-5438
 calgary.varsity@assembly.ab.ca

September means a new school year and lots of exciting 
new beginnings for students, teachers and staff. As this 
year is a municipal election year, it also means new be-
ginnings for the Calgary Catholic School District (CCSD) 
Board of Trustees. As trustees are elected officials, some 
of whom are retiring, while others are running again, 
there will be a new board in the fall.

The deadline to file nomination papers, which will con-
firm a candidate’s intention to run as a local school board 
trustee, is Monday, September 18, 2017. The municipal 
election takes place on Monday, October 16, 2017 and 
will determine the mayor, city councilors and school 
board trustees for Calgary, as well as all municipalities 
in Alberta including the City of Airdrie, City of Chester-
mere and Town of Cochrane, also served by the CCSD.

Alberta school boards help shape the future of local 
communities by governing the education of students 
enrolled in kindergarten through Grade 12. The pro-
vincial government, through the Minister of Education, 
grants school boards the authority to make decisions re-
garding the direction and quality of local public educa-
tion. Accountability to the public is entrenched through 
the election of local school board trustees every four 
years. 

To be a Catholic school trustee represents a dual chal-
lenge: trustees must ensure that students are provided 
the very best educational opportunities, while at the 
same time ensuring that Catholic principles and val-
ues are reflected in policies and practices of the school 
board, thus establishing an education system that is 
permeated by faith. In practice, this plays out in trustees 
being accountable to both government legislation, as 
well as Canon Law (Church Law).

The success of Catholic schools depends on everyone 
in the faith community. While some are called to run as 
candidates for trustee, others are called to be support-
ers of Catholic education. Whether it is in the classroom, 
home or parish, every member of the faith community 
has a responsibility to ensure the vibrancy of our Catho-
lic schools today and far into the future. An election is 
an opportune time for the community to have its say in 
Catholic education. 

Website: www.cssd.ab.ca/board-of-trustees • Email: trustees@ccsd.ab.ca
CCSD Board of Trustees

Didaskaleinophobia 
is the fear of going  
to school, which  
2.4 per cent of 
children world-wide 
suffer from. 
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Contact in confidence (fees paid by client) 
info@divinematchmaking.com 

divinematchmaking.com | 403-456-4870

Eligible Entrepreneur

Our 6’1, fit and handsome 
bachelor is a catch. Driven, well 

educated and down-to-earth, 
this dynamic, well traveled and 
successful entrepreneur enjoys 

life with a very flexible schedule.

He loves outdoor sporting 
activities, staying fit, and spending 

time with family and friends.

He is looking for a very pretty, slim, 
feminine, smart, 5’5”+, activity 

loving lady (age 28-38) who wants 
to build a family. 

Did you know that your restaurant can  
put a menu in our newsletter?

Turn local residents into  
local customers.

Contact us:
403-263-3044

sales@great-news.ca

YOUR INSERT 

HERE

“The Hoffman Process helped me enormously. 
It was pivotal, enlightening and life-changing”
Brett Wilson - Dragon’s Den judge, philanthropist and Hoffman Grad. 

The Hoffman Process helps remove the barriers that are holding 
you back from being the best version of yourself.

Make peace with your past 
Release from negative behaviors

Emotionally heal and forgive
Discover your authentic self

Email shift@hoffmaninstitute.ca to get more 
information on the Hoffman Process in Canada and 

receive a “free” book on how to live a happier life.

PRESENT THIS COUPON FOR AN EXTRA 5% OFF

CHECK OUT OUR SPECIALS ON ALL OTHER PRODUCTS

75%OFF
2” horizontal wood/fauxwood

50%OFF
Hi Lites

LIMITED TIME OFFER.

Did you know we o�er after 
school hours?

CalgaryFineDentistry.com

COME CHECK US OUT!
1910-20th Ave NW, Suite 206  •  403-284-3061

Join	us!	Sundays	at	10:00	AM	at	the	
Banff		Trail	Community	Center

2115	20th	Ave.	NW

email:	info@livingwordchurch.ca
web:	www.livingwordchurch.ca

tel:	403-922-2216

Bible-based teaching  ✦ Vibrant worship
Friendly atmosphere

We thought you should know - 
God likes you.



RECEIVE AN 
ELECTRIC 
TOOTHBRUSH
with your cleaning  
and check-up!

Connect with us! 
  

Dr. Kelsey Syme, DDS

ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS

Briar  Hi l l  Dental  Family  Care

w w w . b r i a r h i l l d e n t a l . c a

Our office hours are:

Monday: 3:30pm-8pm
Tuesday: 7:30am-5pm
Wed-Thu: 7:30am-4pm
Friday: 11am-4pm
Saturday: 9am-3pm*
*by appointment only

Call: 1-833-289-9185
1515 19 St NW

“At Briar Hill Dental we are 
dedicated to patient focused care, 
education and maintaining optimal 

oral health and well-being.”

All services provided by a General Dentist

Professional
Whitening!

$99


